
 Minutes of the Kent U3A Network\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
Date:
 Thursday 4th July 2018 
2 pm at Detling Village Hall
Present:
John Hubbard  Shepway, Chair

Delma Moore, Knole



Sue Brimlow, Tunbridge Wells


Sandra Parker, Gravesend


Roger Gardner Pembury



Angela Howe  Network Treasurer
         Michael Cartwright, Pembury
Mike Rowe, Malling 



Carole Dickenson, Meopham




John Gregory, Bearsted 



Colin Barnes, Weald; 
Tina Rhoda, Westerham



Gina Dale, Shepway



Barry Matthews, John Voller, White Cliffs;


John Russell, Network Secretary
Apologies were received from:

Ernie Mirfin, Ashford; John Read, Hawkhurst; John Davies, Dartford; Wendy Back, East Medway; Mike Collins, Edenbridge; Lynne Clumpus, Faversham; Jenny Dalleywater, Goudhurst; James Downer, Maidstone; Dave Berry, Maidstone Invicta; Michele Sinclair, Paddock Wood; Magda Sweetland Knole; Sue Christy, Sevenoaks; Sandra Treloar, Swanley; Val Johnson, Saxon Shore (Herne Bay & Whitstable); Jenny Stewart, Tenterden; Jo Renton, Thanet; Frani Hoskins, Tonbridge;  Doreen Raine, Surrey Network, Bob Duckmanton, SE Region Trustee, Hilvary Robinson, Assistant Trustee, SE Region, Fran Dunk, Trust Volunteer

1. The Chairman welcomed everyone; particularly deputies from Gravesend, Sevenoaks, White Cliifs, and additional members from Pembury and White Cliffs.
2. Minutes of the Kent Network Meeting held on 1st November 2018 were agreed and signed as a correct record.
3. Matters Arising There were none.


4.  AGM


4.1  Minutes of last AGM held on 5th July 2018 were agreed and signed as a correct 
record. 
4.2 Report by the Chair 

John Hubbard reported on the last year.

He noted that following the completion of the Consultation process on the Governance of the Third Age Trust and the adoption of its recommendations by the Third Age Trust Board:
- the new national Network Link meetings have been established and are working well (more details under section 5 below).
- a new model Constitution has been developed incorporating the latest Charity Commission advice;  this is only necessary for new U3As. The required changes to the ‘Objects’ clause has been implemented by all U3As in Kent.
- the new financial guidance to combine the social and membership accounts and report on both the Charity Commission has been issued and implemented.
- the role of Regional Trustees will be mainly focused on national issues as a member of the Executive Committee, although they will be available as support for networks.
The South East Region had held a number of meetings (see feedback below) and the SE Forum had run the annual Summer School at Chichester and the SE Conference

The annual Development Day in March 2019 had consisted of a two-part workshop, on ‘Financial Matters’ and ‘Managing for Growth’  We had 55 delegates with good, positive feedback on the organisation of the day; there was mixed feedback on the value of the workshops, with some members disappointed that there was little new information or guidance.   

John thanked the other members of the Committee for their help in the past year.

4.3 Treasurer's Report

Angela Howe presented the annual accounts; The current balance is £881.11. The main expenditure item is the Development Day which is approx £1000; Angela is seeking a grant towards this from National Office, maybe about half, for both 2018 and 19, which had been agreed in principle but not yet received. She would continue to chase this up with National Office. 

Other expenses cover the hire of the Hall for these meetings, and refreshment costs for these and Committee meetings. Angela said that clearly we do not, at present, have sufficient funds to run a self-funding Development Day in 2020. One option would be to seek a National Office workshop funded by them directly.  Alternatively we could look for ways to fund via attending U3As or delegates.

This also raised the issue of funding for the ongoing operation of the Network again.      John Russell confirmed that this meeting had previously considered a proposal for funding via U3A members, but this had not gained full support and had been put on hold until such time funds were needed. Without the Development Day requirements we have sufficient funds for a few years.  Angela said that this matter would be referred to the new Treasurer, to table proposals at the next meeting, when hopefully the issue of National Office support would be settled.  John Hubbard added that the matter of central funding for the basic running of Networks had been raised there was no plans at present to provide this. 
4.4 Election of  Kent U3A Network Committee

The current officers John Hubbard (Chair), Angela Howe (Treasurer) Treasurer are standing down; and the Vice-Chair role had been vacant for a year;  John Russell (Secretary) was willing to stand for a further year, and with no other nominations.  
There were no nominations for the vacancies received at the meeting. It was agreed that we would suspend the AGM; and re-convene this at the planned Network meeting in November, at which time the election of officers would be the first item; without officers then appointed the Network would not be able to continue.
  
John Russell asked all U3As to urgently seek any members within their U3A willing and suited to the 3 vacant roles. 











  Action: All U3As
Mike Rowe, with the support of all members, offered thanks to the outgoing Network Officers for their work over the past few years.
5. Feedback from National Meetings 

John Hubbard reported on the recent Network Link meeting on 17th  May, chaired by Hilary Jones, Vice-Chair of the Third Age Trust.
We were asked to encourage all members to register for the new U3A Newsletter, which is written by Sam Mauger, Chief Executive; it has details of events and recent developments at national level. [Registration form online under the Newsletter tab of the members area of the national U3A website]
The new constitution has 2 forms, but the one for all our U3As is that for ‘Unincorporated Associations’ ; no action is required for existing U3As. The second version covers U3As who wish to employ staff, enter commercial contracts or own land or property.
The Third Age Trust has registered the U3A logo, as there had been some misuse and representation by other organisations.  The logo is permitted for use by all individual U3As, but not (yet) by Networks.
The Beacon upgrade plan was reported. The consultation process will be complete with a new specification for the system in the Autumn, with developments then over the winter with a pilot  system expected in the Spring. Some 50 new Trust volunteers are being trained to provide implementation and user training during the subsequent roll-out.
The Resource Centre has a library of DVDs that have largely been underused; this is being upgraded, with digitising of courses, from DVDs, to be offered online; subject advisers and advice are being reviewed and updated.  Mike Rowe said Malling had used some DVDs, and Carole Dickenson said Meopham had used the Genealogy course materials.
Sophie Wellings , Advice and Volunteering Officer, has left the Trust and is replaced by Eleanor Hazlewood; there are now 285 Trust volunteers. [We have 4 in Kent; John Russell, Fran Dunk, and recently joined by Margaret Knock, Kings Hill, and Carole Dickenson]. Some of these now offer a telephone answering service to callers to the Trust.
National Workshops are being planned with approx. 2 per month across the country. Suggestions for new topics are welcome. Two-hour bite-size versions are being developed (similar to those given at our Development Day) Workshops can be requested by U3As, Networks or Regions, and will be funded by National Office.
There are a number of Research Projects and Shared Learning Projects running; help and support is available to U3As wishing to get started with these
The Third Age Trust has created a limited company, TAT Trading Ltd, to cover sales of U3A related items, because of the VAT rules applying to the volumes reached.
Riviera Holidays/Travel are offering a discount/cashback scheme to U3As where their members book holidays; there was some concern about whether this was a proper commercial arrangement or a donation; the position is being checked.
There was some discussion of how we fund Networks, with various schemes suggested; there are no current plans to provide national funding. A Constitution is being developed for Networks, but this will not be mandatory.
John concluded that this new forum provided a valuable two-way process for raising issues upwards and for communication from the national level. He had raised the issue that Network Chairs were not included in the distribution of the regular National Office business information ‘circulars’ to U3As, and this should be added shortly.
6. South East Region and South East Forum 

The SE Region is very large, with just one Regional Trustee, Bob Duckmanton.  There are some 6 networks in the Region, with a recently formed South Central network covering Hampshire.
The latter are running an ‘Autumn Gathering’ in Alton on 11th November with the main topic of ‘Interest Groups’, open to all members of the SE Region.
The SE Forum, covering Kent, Sussex and Surrey, has run the Summer School at Chichester; feedback from members has been very good as usual. Also a SE Conference in April.
The future of the Forum has been discussed; a SE Region Support Group is being created to support the Regional Trustee; to be chaired by Hilvary Robinson, Assistant SE Trustee. This group is likely to take over the activities of the Forum re the Summer School and the SE Conferences, which now may look to rotate around the Region. The Forum is then likely to close. We, as the Kent Network, had submitted our views that we supported the Summer School, but were lukewarm about the Conference, due to the travelling difficulties, e.g. in the case of venues such as East Grinstead, and Alton. The Network does not see the need for e Regional level meeting, especially now the Network Link meetings were established. 
The SE Region SG had sought representation from Kent; no committee member had been available to attend the first meeting – but we had submitted our views in writing – or the next planned meeting in July.  Two of our Trust volunteers, Carole Dickenson and Margaret Knock, had received direct personal invites to join the SG. These had not gone through the Network.  Carole Dickenson felt that this showed disrespect to the Network, and would decline the invite, especially as a new volunteer.  The Committee (when the new one is formed) will consider how we approach the interaction at Regional level.
7. Ideas for Development Day 2020
There were some ideas for the 2020 Devt Day; one option was to request a workshop to be run by National Office similar to this year; this would be virtually free; committee roles on Groups co-ordinator,  Membership Sec, and Trustees might be suitable.  Given the mixed comments on workshops this year we could consider arranging a Day similar to previous years with outside speakers followed by group discussion, which had been well received. One favoured idea was to cover Inclusiveness, on how to remove barriers and make it as easy as possible for all members to access meetings, groups, trips etc.
The cost would clearly be an issue, particularly if we do not get National Office / SE Region support. If we organise ourselves then we would need to put forward ways of funding this.
We will discuss further with some more firm proposals at the November meeting, subject to financial and the pending AGM issues. Any further ideas from members would be welcome.
8. A.o.B.
Beacon:  U3As who wish to are recommended to join Beacon before the upgrade if possible. The waiting list for U3As to join is now short; and it is now possible for new U3As to join at start-up.
Mike Rowe raised the point about the increased fees for Beacon, and the perceived unfairness of the way it is calculated. The method was not consistent with the way capitation fees are levied with respect to members who belong to more than one U3A. John Hubbard agreed to write to National Office about this.
New U3A: John Russell reported that the start up of a new U3A on the Isle of Sheppey was well underway; the Launch meeting is on 9th July, with good support from members as usual; all being well the group should start in October. 
Renewals:
Sue Brimlow said that she had recently received formal guidance from National Office that electronic renewals are acceptable – there is NO need to obtain written signatures on paper forms at renewal  re GDPR, consent or other member preferences;  the action of completing the electronic form is sufficient.
Study Day:
Sue Brimlow said that further to their successful Science Study Day, they will be running a Study Day on the ‘Race to the Moon’ on 13th August, presented by a former Head of Euro Space International; details are on the Network website
Mike Rowe queried if/when the Third Age Matters magazine would have a recyclable wrapper as per other organisations; no firm intention or date was known.  He added that he thought that ‘Waste and Recycling’ might be a good subject for a Study Day; a recent visit to the Maidstone incinerator had proved very interesting for his members.
Angela Howe noted that the Buzzlines coach company has ceased business – just after a problems with a trip by her U3A.  She also said her U3A had formed links with Medway University at Greenwich regarding help to archive documents etc.
John Gregory reported that he had received excellent support and guidance from National Office n setting up the necessary Charity Commission registration; he’d be happy to pass this on to other U3As in the process of doing so.
Subsequent to the meeting:  Canterbury U3A, whose Chair was unable to attend because of illness, have been involved in Research projects, and asked that other U3As be made aware of this work and an opportunity for them to hear about it and participate if they wish;  A note setting this out is added to these notes.
 
Kent Network Website;  Joy Podbury edits and maintains the website and always welcomes information to add, e.g. study days, local events etc. 
Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 7th November 2019 at Detling Village Hall
The meeting closed at 4.00pm 
Signed as a correct record
John Hubbard , Chair
Research Roadshow Canterbury and District U3A
Are you interested in getting research off the ground in your U3A?
Many of our members are involved in carrying out research projects together with the University of Kent and Canterbury Christ Church University. We work in small collaborative groups, receive appropriate training, and carry out hands on projects, which currently include Recognising Emotions in the Face, Carers, cared for and Creative activities, Monitoring Bumblebees, and various History projects. Our members have attended relevant lectures, meetings and conferences at both universities. We learn a lot and do useful work. 

On 28th May this year we held a very successful research showcase day with the University of Kent.  During the day there were short talks, presentations of research both from the University and from our members,  posters to look at and opportunities to ask questions and discuss ideas. 
This was attended by approximately 200 people from various local groups, university staff,  and Sam Mauger.
The proposal by our Research Coordinator is that a team of our researchers visit different local U3A groups to make a presentation about their projects.
This would be about an hour of short talks, followed by a general question and answer session. We would negotiate dates and times to suit everyone, from October onwards. The cost to your group would be travelling expenses and refreshments. 
If anyone is interested please contact Rona Hodges -  ronahdgs@googlemail.com
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